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Excellency, 

In a letter dated 30 October 2024, you asked this Dicastery, in your capacity as President of the Doctrinal 

Commission of the Conference of Bishops of France, some additional clarifications regarding the writings 

of Servant of God Luisa Piccarreta. 

In response to your request, I have the honor to inform you of the following: 

a) As you know, in the month of June 2024, this Dicastery granted its Nulla Osta for the 

continuation of the Cause of Beatification and Canonization of the Servant of God Luisa 

Piccarreta, not having noted any doctrinal error in her writings of a nature that would prevent 

their disclosure. 

b) After the death of Luisa Piccarreta, there was an uncontrolled proliferation of her writings - often 

translated and manipulated with heterodox interpretations - and movements, associations and 

groups of the Divine Will, sometimes characterized by inconsiderate devotion to the Servant of 

God, have spread throughout the world. 

c) In order to avoid the danger of a misleading interpretation of the spirituality of the Servant of 

God, this Dicastery recommended to the Postulator of the Cause, in collaboration with the 

Archbishop of Trani-Barletta-Bisceglie, to carefully ensure the official, typical and critical edition 

of the writings of Luisa Piccarreta, with an appropriate introduction or preface, and with 

corresponding notes highlighting the importance of God's merciful love and explaining certain 

passages or particular representations which are influenced by the language of the time and the 

cultural context in which Luisa Piccarreta lived. All this with the aim of transmitting a correct 

interpretation of the historical and charismatic figure of the Servant of God and her spirituality. 

I hope, Excellency, that the above explanations can help to dispel questions regarding the expressions 

and spirituality of the Servant of God Luisa Piccarreta. 

With the assurance of my best regards, 

Phillippe CURBELIÉ 

Titular Archbishop of Utica 

Undersecretary 

_______________________ 

His Excellency 

Mgr Benoit BERTRAND 

16, Chemin de la Pelouse 

95300 Pontoise (France) 

Translated from the original. 


